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PLEASE,I beg of you, do not pass this bill. I live within a few hundred feet of Public 

Lands, and have been watching a horrific humanitarian and ecological disaster unfold 

with drug use, paraphernalia everywhere, deer poaching, trespass on our private 

property, theft, gunfire, and human caused fires. Packs of dogs roam our 

neighborhood,  bones of deer litter our yard. Law enforcement is powerless to help. 

When we had the most recent fire, the camp occupants attacked the first responders. 

The people out there in the forest behind our home burn toxic materials, and we often 

have foul air, aerosol cans exploding, wire and insulation burning. Both propane and 

gasoline are stored openly. 

If this is what you want Oregon to turn into, your vote will assure that dystopian 

outcome. It literally takes our collective breath away. Shame! Rampant drug use, 

policies that are overlapping and conflicting, tolerance of violence, inability to provide 

the first job of Government, health and safety of citizens. We are law abiding. They 

are not. 

At what point will legislators realize the burdens they are putting on constituents? 

Would you like to buy my home? I doubt it. 

I guarantee this summer I’ll have to order someone to leave our land, get out of my 

garden, and I’ll have to pay a thousand dollar fine for harassment?  

Can I deduct it from my property taxes? 

Thank you for reading this. Most sincerely, Stella Larson, registered voter. 


